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Dullatur Community Council – Meeting Minutes 
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Agenda: 

1. Welcome and Approval of Minutes 

Chair, Alan Davidson, opened the meeting and welcomed everyone.  The meeting 
agenda was circulated to all. Minutes from the previous meeting had been 
previously circulated to all committee members and were duly approved with the 
following corrections: 

- Section 1 title – EGM should be removed 

- Section 6 – There were 4 coffee mornings and not 6 

- Section 6 – change “JW raised concern” to “JW stated”  

- Attendees to include David Taylor 

2. Planning Matters 

Proposed development at Kings Drive has been dismissed. 

At the Westway Retail Park a mixed use planning development is expected to be 
submitted before the end of the year.  
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Date of Meeting: 10 December 2018

Location: Dullatur Village Hall 

!
Attendees: 
Community Councilors:

!!
Alan Davidson  
Margaret Kennedy  
Vivien Mitchell  
Marilyn Sweet (Apologies) 
Tony Ross 
John Wright  
David Young (Apologies) 
Margaret Smillie 

Supporting Groups: Cllr Alan Masterton

Members of Public: See Attachment



3.  Police Report 

16 crimes reported to 7 December 2018, none in Dullatur. One incident did take 
place in Dullatur but was not reported to police. 

Alan Masterton informed the committee that Police Ops in North Lanarkshire would 
be focusing on tackling a number of crimes in the coming weeks from domestic 
violence to drug related crime. 

4.  Other NLC matters 

Cllr Masterton gave an update on some items raised at the last meeting: 

▪ Willie Thomson met with Margaret Smillie to discuss the placement of the 
boulders to prevent access between Victoria Terrace and Prospect Road 
alongside the Bunny Hop. Agreement was reached to place the boulders to the 
NE of the gate allowing Network Rail access to the train track via Prospect 
Road. 

5.  Financial Report 

Margaret Kennedy gave the following update as of 23 November: 

Balance in main account = £1163.49 

Balance in maintenance account = £1804.02 with £20 from the Terriers Club, £285 
from the St Andrews Night and £275 from the Toddlers still to be banked. 

Dance class will stop 5 December. £48 still owing. Key has been returned. 

6.  Village Matters 

New leaflet ready for distribution before Christmas 

Jean Young updated the committee that so far she had 159 signatures to her 
petition to North Lanarkshire Council to ban AirBnB party houses. A link has bee 
posted to the website. 

Hall Bookings –  

Upcoming events scheduled for December: 

- Booking received from a resident of Ratho Dr 

- Party on the evening of 15 December 

7.  AOB 

DLTC represented by Elaine Stevenson wish to modernize their constitution. DCC 
approved the revised constitution with a caveat that any future amendment to 
clause 3 of the constitution should require the approval of DCC. 

Fire safety risk assessment to be completed for the hall – ACTION:  Tony to arrange 

Leak in hall roof ACTION:  Tony to arrange his roofing contact to repair 

John Wright showed an example of the type of defibrillator that could be 
purchased for the hall. 

Christmas Eve joint event in the hall 6-7.30pm – call for raffle prizes 

Meeting closed.  



Date of next meeting 14 January 2019, Dullatur Village Hall, 8.00pm 

!
Members of Public in Attendance: 

!

Bill Smillie  David Taylor

Elaine Stevenson Jean Young

Emma MacDonald Rita Stewart


